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Dear Carl,

Enclosed please find a revised version of the manuscript NUCPHA 4491 (BRAHMS whitepaper) which we hereby resubmit after considering the report from the referee. Below please find our comments to the referee and details regarding to the action taken.

Best regards

Jens Jørgen 

Response to the referees remarks.

We thank the referee for a very careful reading of the manuscript and a great number of very useful and constructive comments, suggestions for improving the wording and identification of typographic errors. As will be apparent from the resubmitted manuscript practically all suggestions of the referee have been included in the manuscript and led to improvements and clarifications.

Here I only note a few points referring to the initial list of 6 physics comments .

1) We have changed the wording so that the reference to SPS does not appear as a quote or part thereof, but rather our assessment. We have left the reference to the press release so that the interested reader may peruse it.

2) We have been more precise in the value of the expected crtitical temperature  (around 175 MeV) and modified wording pertaining to the order of the transition .

3) We agree that it is difficult to infer directly that the color charges are free i.e. deconfined. We have modified the relevant passages according to the suggestions of the referee.

4) We agree with the referee – and had in fact considered this at the time of writing- that

using the transverse mass of produced particles to get the energy scale will lead to a larger energy density since  <mt>  >=  600 MeV . However, this measure is also  ambiguous since, it is not clear how to directly correlate it with a density (think only of the situation at much lower bombarding energy, where the mt is still significant but the overall energy density much lower). In any case we have added a sentence, but without going into details in this article.

5. The issue of thermalization is indeed central. However, we have taken the approach in the discussion in the paper that the classical view of the QGP presupposed thermalization, but that this may not necessarily be a requirement for the kind of QGP that is seen at RHIC. There are indications for example from the elliptical flow that this may well be the case, but this is quite model dependent. In summary we feel that one should not necessarily require thermalization before allowing oneself to think of a ‘kind’ of QGP. This again emphasizes the need for modifying the name or redefining the concept behind it somewhat. Our discussion should be seen in this spirit.

6. We agree that the strong opacity seen at RHIC may preclude testing deeply the interior of the dense matter ‘blob’. However we think that a systematic study as a function of  centrality and rapidity may provide useful information on the distribution of the suppressing matter.
We hope and trust that with these modification we have responded satisfactorily to the referees remarks and look forward to the publication of this summary article in the NPA special volume dedicated to the RHIC results. 

Yours  sincerely
On behalf of the BRAHMS collaboration

Jens Jørgen Gaardhøje

